    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            September 12, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, and Alderman Chris Basler. Aldermen Monica Rozier, Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert were absent. Also, attending the meeting was Toby Carrig with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 09/06/17.
The City has received some complaints about the street on Parkway Drive where the recent water repair took place. The Mayor would like for Clerk Randoll to contact the residents at 464 Parkview Drive to see if they are still interested in expanding their driveway. If not, Clerk Randoll will contact Vern Bauman Contracting to repair the street as soon as possible.
Mayor Monia reported that the corn in the field by the Treatment Plant will be picked on Monday, 09/18/17 and the sludge will be removed and land applied soon after.
Since the City has previously implemented the General Revenue tax, Mayor Monia would like to ask for a ½ cent Economic Development tax and a ½ cent Transportation Tax. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Clerk Randoll gathered the information asked for by the Mayor at the last meeting and composed a rough draft of a letter for residents.
Clerk’s notes: Rick Drury asked about getting crosswalks repainted. The Mayor stated if it is to be done, MODOT will have to do it on the State Highway. A proposal agreement has been signed with Tomcat Consultants for the water tower inspection. Clerk Randoll will find out the schedule. The commemorative plaque for Alderman Ralph Drury was ordered but is not completed yet. PWSD #1 had one well go out, they repaired it and another one went out. They have been using City water from the Jersey Lane connection for some time. John Lurk is monitoring the usage and they will be billed accordingly.
The meeting went in to a closed session at 7:15 pm regarding two personnel issues.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM. 
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